

DRAFT Minutes of Burghead and Cummington Community Council meeting 02/05/2024

Date: 2nd May 2024

Time: 7pm

Venue: Burghead Harbour Office

Attendees. Abbey Main, Jim Patterson, Debra Duke, Jane Benson, Bridget Mustard, James Allan.

1. Police Update. No news.

2. Apologies.

Neil Cameron, John Cowe, Joan Megson, Ryan More, Jamie Campbell, and Keith, and Myra Kingscott.

3. Minutes of last meeting

Agreed. proposed, Jim Patterson, 2nded Abbey Main.

4. Matters Arising.

Presentation of the cheque of £715 for Kieran's Legacy was presented on 11th April, and was printed in the Northern Scot.

Hopeman mini bus is now called Beeline, and they will be getting their electric car with wheelchair access next week. They are wanting drivers for it. The Drs at Lossiemouth will do medical tests for driving without charging.

It has been agreed that the signs at the slappy car park saying no overnight parking will be removed, and the council want a donation box for camper vans staying overnight to help towards costs of utilities.

5. Correspondence Abbey has received a letter from Moray Council regarding resurfacing of streets in Burghead. The CCLO printed off copies of the street plans showing which streets will be done, an information sheet in large print, and a copy of the mail shot which will be delivered to houses affected. Copies of these will be posted in council info board, ScotMid, and chemist info board. Forteach St will be done the week beginning 20th May.

6. Reports.

a. Local Councillors

Bridget said that Roseisle is bringing up traffic problems, and some areas across Moray want smiley face signs up. They may get a better deal if all small communities ask, and they put in a collective bid.

James Allan, said that there will be a banking hub in Lossiemouth, like the one in Forres, and bank of Scotland will move into this hub in June, when they stop the mobile service to Burghead.

the Co-op has funds for up to £500 for small communities.

b, Community Council Sub Groups.

Christmas lights. Nothing reported.

Community Resilience Group. Nothing to report.

Local Place Plan. The CCLO went to a local Place Plan meeting, where Findhorn and Portgordon showed what they've done so far. Findhorn had done a questionnaire that they'd asked the locals to complete, and Portgordon had produced a leaflet for their area. Maps would also be a good idea, and funding may be possible through Moray Local Action Group.

c, Finance -transactions since last meeting. Nothing reported.

7. Planning Issues. Nothing reported.

8. The Joint Community Council of Moray. The next meeting will be held on next Thursday 9th May. Abbey, and Jamie will attend.

9. AOCB.

Abbey thanked Bridget for her reply regarding the dredger, should be here by June (from Buckie).

Jim asked about the old Drs clinic. It has been offered by the owners to the SOS team, rent free, for one year.

Grit bins. Abbey asked Bridget if we could have one in front of the old Church of Scotland building Grant St, and one outside the old grave yard top end of Grant St.

Jane asked if there was any way the council could help with the mowing of the grass in the Community Garden, as the school would like the pupils to use the grassy areas on nice days rather than the tarmac playground, and the garden committee are having difficulties getting it mowed. James said Peter Wilson may help if Jane sends in a request for help.

Next Meeting. Thursday 6th June. 7 pm.